Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

August 15, 2023
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting in room 169, Capitol Annex, and via Zoom video teleconference at 9:35 a.m.
Commissioners Present: Chairman Dave Nicholas, Ernie Harris, Jr., Tanya Pullin, Marie Rader, Gail Russell, Sal Santoro, Arnold Simpson and Anthony Wilhoit.
Commissioners Absent: None.
LEC Staff Present: Mark Brengelman, Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix, Robert Jenkins and Lori Smither.
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. 
Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the July 11, 2023 meeting. Mr. Simpson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She stated the budget is on track and in good standing. Mr. Simpson made a motion to accept the financial statement (budget) as presented. Mr. Santoro seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix informed the Commission the personal service contract for the Commission’s investigative counsel, Robert Jenkins, had been approved for the next fiscal year.
Mrs. Hendrix informed the Commission about a presentation Ms. Dennis made to the US-Asia Institute’s Rule of Law program and an upcoming CLE training for legislator-lawyers, LRC attorneys and bill drafters planned for October.
Mrs. Hendrix presented a picture of the new office sign being placed at Mill Creek Park to better guide visitors to our office location. She also showed a picture of the new office shirts that were being ordered and informed members to let staff know what size they needed so the order could be placed.

Mr. Simpson made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Simpson made a motion to come out of executive session. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.
Mrs. Hendrix recognized Mrs. Crittenden for 30 years of service to the Commission as of this date.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 12, 2023, at 9:30 a.m.
 There being no further business, Vice-chair Pullin made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Wilhoit seconded the motion. All were in favor.
� Due to scheduling conflicts, the next meeting date was changed to Tuesday, September 26, 2023 at 10:30 a.m. 








